
 

Bulletin 71 – 29 January 2021 

 

Dear Colleagues,  

  

Please find below the latest information regarding vaccinations and other COVID-19 
news.  

  
New social care provider and staff vaccination enquiry email address  

A new email address has been set up to deal with queries from the internal and 
external social care workforce on accessing their vaccinations, and related 
matters. Please use this email address if you or your staff have queries regarding 
vaccination.  

socialcare-vaccination-enquiry@leics.gov.uk  

We aim to respond to enquiries within two working days.  

Please note that it is not an enquiry service for the public - it is reserved for providers 
and staff, including social care personal assistants.  
 

A web page is also being set up, as well as a telephone enquiry line – both are 
expected to be available during week commenting 1 February.   
 

  
COVID-19 vaccination resources  

Translated vaccination materials are available on the links below, with updates 
continuing to be added to this page on the gov.uk website:   

• COVID-19 vaccination: easy-read resources  
• COVID-19 vaccination: women of childbearing age, currently pregnant or 
breastfeeding  
• COVID-19 vaccination: guide for older adults  
• COVID-19 vaccination: guide for healthcare workers  
• COVID-19 vaccination: a guide for social care staff  
• COVID-19 vaccination: what to expect after vaccination  

  

mailto:socialcare-vaccination-enquiry@leics.gov.uk
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fcollections%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-programme%23leaflets-and-posters&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281444810%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=LaLZC3lxj7OjKoYSW9zm6fQlNOx7t6oz1gHhCtF14UA%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-easy-read-resources&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281454808%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=f94MWObD0%2BWwcFbZrb7eQ%2Bk95RMkcpRp3SSFrrH%2FxH4%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-women-of-childbearing-age-currently-pregnant-planning-a-pregnancy-or-breastfeeding&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281454808%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=E263lZFbVv0f7UEkh11uq3SRPPtZ4n%2FMg5428kcVYoE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-women-of-childbearing-age-currently-pregnant-planning-a-pregnancy-or-breastfeeding&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281454808%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=E263lZFbVv0f7UEkh11uq3SRPPtZ4n%2FMg5428kcVYoE%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-guide-for-older-adults&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281464797%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=%2F2W8a1%2FrOXleAzlXQx4TM%2FlrlfG9IcEE0OIelsuwuxo%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-guide-for-healthcare-workers&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281464797%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=7yfxDboDwTTb9ysHe2hTeD%2BQ90HMNmYa%2BYCdU0f6KXI%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-a-guide-for-social-care-staff&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281474789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=94%2BABSMB%2BDUE1AYXBDZQAGQtzzoSgyyYj7mN9Tgj9M8%3D&reserved=0
https://eur01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.gov.uk%2Fgovernment%2Fpublications%2Fcovid-19-vaccination-what-to-expect-after-vaccination&data=04%7C01%7CNadine.Hilliard%40phe.gov.uk%7C9f1d05fc2b9546bdf78308d8c1e0bd6f%7Cee4e14994a354b2ead475f3cf9de8666%7C0%7C0%7C637472518281474789%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C1000&sdata=CSSfPOfXoB9uUucEZvaJnwMjEvP45QlpDf9%2Bk6Mh%2BO0%3D&reserved=0


Encouraging vaccinations in Black, Asian and Minority Ethnic (BAME) 
Communities  

This link takes you to a short video developed by well-known members of 
the BAME community, encouraging vaccination uptake and dispels myths, fears and 
misconceptions about the vaccine. https://youtu.be/wg00_7vSQis  
  
  
COVID-19 hospital hubs  

We have been advised by George Elliott Hospital (GEH) at Nuneaton that they have 
vaccination appointments available for eligible people in Leicestershire to use, where 
convenient. If your staff would like to book at GEH, please contact socialcare-
vaccination-enquiry@leics.gov.uk to access the booking details.  

  
COVID-19 vaccination data for the capacity tracker  

It is critical to monitoring the take up of the vaccination, including how best to support 
providers and staff to access the vaccine, that your organisation completes the 
vaccination take up information requested on the national capacity tracker regularly. 
Completion of the tracker is a requirement of receipt of the Infection Control Fund 
monies. Please contact the 
provider communication line on enquirylinequality&contracts@leics.gov.uk if you 
have any difficulties in completing the tracker, and we will provide support. 
  
  
Care home testing update: Lateral Flow Device (LFDs) approval for self-test 
granted  

The Department of Health and Social Care have announced an update on staff 
testing using Lateral Flow Device (LFD) tests. Care home staff are now able to take 
and register their twice weekly LFD tests at home, before they arrive at the care 
home to start work. 

This only applies to care homes. 

  
Business Continuity Plans  

Providers are asked to review their business continuity plan to ensure areas such as 
extreme staff shortages are covered. We have found some providers have had loss 
of more than 50% of their staff due to isolation or testing positive for COVID-19 
which can have a significant impact on service delivery. If you need support or 
guidance around this, please contact the 
provider communication line enquirylinequality&contracts@leics.gov.uk   

  
Statement on working during isolation period  

A Statement jointly issued by the Department of Health and Social Care, Public 
Health England, Care Quality Commission (CQC) and the Association of Directors of 
Public Health on the 26th January 2021 has stated that under no circumstances 
should staff who have tested positive for Covid-19, regardless of whether they are 

https://youtu.be/wg00_7vSQis
mailto:socialcare-vaccination-enquiry@leics.gov.uk
mailto:socialcare-vaccination-enquiry@leics.gov.uk
mailto:enquirylinequality&contracts@leics.gov.uk
mailto:enquirylinequality&contracts@leics.gov.uk


displaying symptoms or not, work in a care setting until the legally required period of 
self-isolation has ended. The national guidance is clear on this.  
 

Where the CQC has concerns, it will take swift regulatory action.  
  
This is to ensure the health and social care system works in the best interests of all.   
 

Staff who are off sick or are self-isolating should continue to be paid their full wages. 
Employers are able to access funding for this purpose from the Infection Control 
Fund.   
  
 
Rapid Testing Fund  

In Bulletin 70, we highlighted the Government’s Rapid Testing Fund that has been 
set up to support Lateral Flow Device Testing in care homes.   
 

Leicestershire received £1.6m of the £149m national Rapid Testing Fund. The 80% 
payment to care homes has been initiated and your payment should be in your bank 
account by Wednesday 3 February. The sum paid to you is equivalent to £263 per 
bed.  
 

Further information will follow about use of the 20% discretionary part of the fund, the 
grant conditions and the monthly reporting required. Full details of the Rapid Testing 
Fund, including the grant conditions, can be found on the DHSC website.  
 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jon Wilson 

Director of Adults and Communities 

Mike Sandys 

Director of Public Health 

 

The archive of all previous COVID-19 provider bulletins released since March 2020 
can be found at https://resources.leicestershire.gov.uk/adult-social-care-and-
health/working-with-you-during-coronavirus  

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMTAxMjYuMzM5ODQ1NTEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovL3d3dy5nb3YudWsvZ292ZXJubWVudC9wdWJsaWNhdGlvbnMvY292aWQtMTktbWFuYWdlbWVudC1vZi1leHBvc2VkLWhlYWx0aGNhcmUtd29ya2Vycy1hbmQtcGF0aWVudHMtaW4taG9zcGl0YWwtc2V0dGluZ3MvY292aWQtMTktbWFuYWdlbWVudC1vZi1leHBvc2VkLWhlYWx0aGNhcmUtd29ya2Vycy1hbmQtcGF0aWVudHMtaW4taG9zcGl0YWwtc2V0dGluZ3Mjc3RhZmYtd2l0aC1zeW1wdG9tcy1vZi1jb3ZpZC0xOSJ9.Zc0CR5p_cj-5d8UfXzri1P2qPZq8huhfLKRlp7XwDcE/s/604264578/br/93628632811-l
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/adult-social-care-rapid-testing-fund
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